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Third Annual General Meeting: Welcome Speech by the President

Good afternoon! On behalf of the Board of Directors and the Executive Committee, I am pleased and privileged to welcome you to the Third Annual General Meeting of MGCAANA. Another year comes to an end, and what a great year it was. Between receiving the non-profit status, publishing six issues of Maya Puwath, providing undergraduate scholarships, sponsoring disadvantaged students of Mahamaya, raising funds by means of a car wash, donating money to the National Alliance on Mental Illness, and increasing our membership count, it is amazing how many memories we can squeeze into one year. Today, we are gathered here to celebrate our accomplishments and express appreciation to all our members who contributed to making MGCAANA a wonderful organization. 

We have all benefited from our beloved school; as students of Mahamaya, we were assured not only educational success, but also personal development. Reflecting back on my fond memories of Mahamaya, whether I was walking to class in the Science Building, rehearsing a dance item for an upcoming concert, or cramming for a tough test, it seems that they occurred only yesterday. These memories, a desire to connect with fellow colleagues, and an avenue to “give back” by volunteering my time to promote my alma mater were my initial reasons for becoming involved with MGCAANA. Our association has been in existence since August 2005, and over the years, we have continued to expand our efforts to reconnect with alumnae from all decades. I am proud to say that we now have over 65 members living in all parts of the U.S. and Canada. 

Without our passionate and dedicated Board of Directors and the Executive Committee, we truly couldn’t have reached this far. I am profoundly grateful for all your support and unconditional love. Our website is your gateway to news about Mahamaya, as well as information about your wide variety of alumnae benefits, services and events. Moreover, in this vast continent, our newsletter, Maya Puwath, has helped us stay connected; I owe a debt of deep gratitude to the editors of Maya Puwath for making us feel proud to be a part of this organization. Thanks to the members of the Scholarship Selection Committee, we were able to initiate the Undergraduate and Graduate Scholarship Program and award two scholarships in the Fall 2006 semester. The sponsorship program is a great success – through our generous sponsors, we have provided financial assistance to no less than twenty-one disadvantaged students of Mahamaya. I sincerely thank all the members of the Publication Committee for working extremely hard on the Mahamaya Girls’ College 75th Anniversary Commemorative Volume. We were able to raise a significant amount of funds because of all the hard work put forth by the members of the Fundraising Committee. I commend the efforts of our Membership Committee as well. 

Most importantly, I would like to thank all the members of MGCAANA. You are the backbone of this organization, and you are our inspiration. You have enthusiastically devoted your time to make the 2006-2007 year extraordinary. All of us worked together with perseverance, compassion, cooperation, and politesse and strived with unity of purpose for serving our alumnae, alma mater, and society. Furthermore, let me take this opportunity to thank the Principal of Mahamaya, Mrs. Indra Withanachchi, current staff members, and the members of the Mahamaya Old Girls’ Association, Kandy and Colombo Branches, for their unconditional support and interest in our mission. I must also thank our families for willingly supporting us in our journey.      

In January 2007, Mahamaya Girls’ College celebrated 75 years of excellence in many areas, including academics, fine arts, sports, extra-curricular activities, exceptional faculty, and Buddhist values. In only three-quarters of a century, our alma mater has evolved from the Halmita Iskole into a distinguished, comprehensive institution ranked today among the leading national schools in Sri Lanka. All the individuals associated with this remarkable institution – the founding members, principals, teachers, clerical and custodial staff, students, and alumnae – have been fundamental to the advancement of the school over the years. Let us pay tribute to all these wonderful human beings at the almsgiving tomorrow. 

In MGCAANA, we treat each other with dignity, respect, love, and equality. We are equal as Mahamayans, yet we are a unique and diverse group of individuals. Hence, our potential to succeed is unlimited. Together, we have accomplished a lot, and I am certain that you will continue to support us in our future endeavors. As members, let’s plan more and more activities, let’s support our brilliant school to our level best, and let’s develop MGCAANA into one of the best alumnae associations. Please read the minutes of the meetings of the Board of Directors and the Executive Committee so that you will be better informed of our activities and plans, visit our website regularly, e-mail us your ideas and comments, be a frequent contributor to Maya Puwath, and participate in our activities – in short, be an active member of MGCAANA. Your support will only persuade us to do better and better. As we embark on a new year, we hope that you will get involved in shaping MGCAANA’s future. 

Last year, I accepted the challenge of serving as President of MGCAANA. The accomplishments of our organization have provided me with a great sense of satisfaction and pride at being involved with such a committed group of individuals. I got the opportunity to develop life-long friendships, learn so much from those who are much experienced and wiser than me, and relive the wonderful time spent at Mahamaya. MGCAANA has made a huge difference in my life; I will forever cherish this experience. Thank you very much for bestowing your trust upon me. Let us continue to serve our alma mater, fellow alumnae, and society with high spirits in the year ahead.

With fondest regards,

Dharshani Nanayakkara

President and Director, 2006-2007

June 2, 2007 
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